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Dear Mr. Shwedo:

Attorney General Alan Wilson has referred your letter to the Opinions section regarding whether
the recently enacted statutes, S.C. Code Ann. §§ 56-3-14010, 56-3-14110, authorizing NCAA national
championship special license plates for Clemson University and Coastal Carolina University respectively,
conflict with S.C. Code Ann. § 56-3-3710, authorizing license plates for colleges, universities, and
independent institutions of higher learning, regarding the assessment and distribution of fees thereunder.
Your letter states the Department of Motor Vehicle's (the "Department") interpretation is as follows:

The Department!] believes that even though the championship plates are "university"
plates in the strictest sense, the General Assembly intended for the championship plates
to be controlled by Sections 56-3-14010 and -14110. First, these enactments specifically
undertake to set fees and set the distribution of the fees as part of the enactment. Section
56-3-3710 authorizes college or university plates, but only deals with plates that are
generally associated with the schools and their logos or emblems, where Sections 56-3-
14010 and -14110 deal with the commemoration of the specific occasions and athletic
accomplishments.

It is the Department's belief that there is no conflict between these enactments. If any
question arose, however, the Department believes the courts would be guided by the two
statutory construction principles that: 1.) where there is one statute addressing an issue in
general terms and another statute dealing with the incidental issue in a more specific and
definite manner, the more specific statute will be considered an exception to, or a
qualifier of, the general statute and given such effect. Denman v. Citv of Columbia, 387
S.C. 131, 691 S.E.2d 485 (2010), and 2.) the more recent and specific legislation controls
if there is a conflict between the two statutes. Hodges v. Rainev. 341 S.C. 79, 533 S.E.2d
578 (2000). The Department believes that this interpretation is correct, but if for any
reason it is not, the Department would need guidance to avoid collecting and distributing
funds incorrectly.

Law/Analvsis

This Office agrees with the Department of Motor Vehicles' (the "Department") conclusion. It is
our opinion that a court would likely find Sections 56-3-14010 and 56-3-14110 to be exceptions to
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